The Village at Izatys Association, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting

6:00 P.M. 
Wednesday April 13, 2016 
Maple Grove Community Center 

Room 129 

12951 Weaver Lake Road 

Maple Grove, Minnesota 55369

The meeting was called to order by President Michelle Baringer at 6:03 p.m. In attendance were Board Members 
Roger Swanson, Michael Anderson, Brent Wessman, Cathy Shuman and Ron Zappa.  Also in attendance were Ad Hoc Committee Members Randy Hoversten, and Jim Greenwalt. Not attending was Board Member Kim Knickerbocker.  Representing Zappa Management Group were Tom Baltz, Executive Vice President, and Joan Lewis, Controller.
The minutes of the December 5, 2015 Board of Directors Meeting were unanimously approved.
The minutes of December 5, 2015 Special Board of Directors Meeting were unanimously approved. 

The minutes of the December 5, 2015 Annual Owners Meeting were pre-approved unanimously. 
The schedule of the 2016 Board of Directors Annual meeting dates was reviewed.  The July meeting has been rescheduled to Saturday July 9th, 2016.  Discussion was held regarding the ability of the house and ground committee to do their annual review on Friday July 8 as this is the high usage season and availability of units open to review may be a problem.  After discussion, it was agreed that availability of units would be checked.  The possibility of doing the walk through at 8:00 a.m. on Saturday and moving the meeting time to 10:00 a.m. would also be an option. 

Action Item – Tom will check on the number of units available on Friday afternoon July 8 and will then contact the Grounds Committee to determine the schedule for the inspection and the Board Meeting. 
Tom Baltz reported on the status of Izatys Resort.  The bar and restaurant were open on weekends during the winter through the 2nd week of March.  It will open April 15th, along with the Black Brook Golf Course.  There are plans to replace Walleye World in the same location. 

Committee Reports
Finance Committee
Ron Zappa presented a review of the financials through March 31, 2016.  The expense areas that are over budget are the Sewer Expense which is due to the 2015 balancing amount, Electrical repairs, due to the need to repair underground wires in A-1 and Septic System expense, due to frozen pipes and a pump replacement. 
Ron updated the Board on the Property Insurance costs for the 2016 -2017 beginning 5/1/16.  The cost increased 6.3% for the exact same coverage.  The cost of insurance is $43,143.  

Randy questioned if the Balance Sheet could reflect a comparison to the previous year.   

Action Item- The controller will add a comparison to last year on the Balance Sheet. 

Action Item – Ron Zappa will send copies of 2016 budget to the Ad Hoc members.   
The recreation expense was discussed.  There is an on-going negotiation with Izatys Resort regarding the recreation fee to be paid for utilization by the Village guests, of amenities provided by the Resort.  The 2016 budget was set at an estimated $35 per month/unit.  The Townhouse Association has agreed to a $30 per month/unit. 
A motion was made by Ron Zappa and seconded by Roger Swanson that if an option was offered at $30 per month/unit that Michelle has approval to agree and to finalize the agreement.  A listing of amenities included in the agreement should also be provided. The motion was approved unanimously.
CGVI Committee Report 

Tom Baltz gave a history of the formation of CGVI for the new Ad Hoc members. He followed through to the acquisition of the developer’s portfolio, the work to verify unit totals and the process, just completed of foreclosure through publication, the Sheriff’s sale.  The Village staff is currently in the process of preparation of documents for Global Exchange Vacation Club, who is interested in obtaining inventory for their RCI Points sales. 
There was discussion regarding Global, points, inventory and maintenance fees. 

Ron Zappa made a motion to give Michelle the discretion to review the option agreement with Global Exchange and if she agrees to go ahead, sign it and present it to Global.  It was seconded by Cathy Schuman.  The motion passed unanimously. 
CGVI has been offered the balance of the active accounts currently in the possession of Capital Source.  There are approximately 150 to 160 active contracts, with a total value of around $350,000.  Bank examiners were requiring divestiture by Capital Source by 3/31/16.  Financing was obtained and CGVI was able to purchase the portfolio for $85,000. 
House and Grounds Committee
Tom Baltz reviewed the 2016 replacement program progress to date.  There have been some additional furnaces installed, a washer and dryer and some additional microwaves.  The largest expense area to date has been for carpet cleaning which is done every year during the maintenance weeks. 
Policy Committee 
The policy manual is utilized to inform everyone regarding the function of the Board and Ad Hoc committee.  Copies were distributed to be reviewed.  A committee was appointed, consisting of Mike Anderson, Cathy Schuman, Michelle Baringer and Jim Greenwalt.
Property Management Report 
The current Capital Assets list was distributed along with a copy of the Sewer System Agreement. 
Action Item –Ron Zappa will provide a copy of the house and grounds report to the newest members of the board. 

New Business
There was a discussion regarding current communication efforts to the owners and what can be added to Facebook and the web site to provide additional information regarding their stays at the facility.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45p.m. 
Action Items and Motions 
Board Meeting 4/13/2016

Action Item – Tom will check on the number of units available on Friday afternoon July 8 and will then contact the Grounds Committee to determine the schedule for the inspection and the Board Meeting. 

Action Item- The controller will add a comparison to last year on the Balance Sheet. 

Action Item – Ron Zappa will send copies of 2016 budget to the Ad Hoc members.   

Action Item –Ron Zappa will provide a copy of the house and grounds report to the newest members of the Board. 

A motion was made by Ron Zappa and seconded by Roger Swanson that if an option was offered at $30 per month/unit that Michelle has approval to agree and to finalize the agreement.  A listing of amenities included in the agreement should also be provided. The motion was approved unanimously.

Ron Zappa made a motion to give Michelle the discretion to review the option agreement with Global Exchange and if she agrees to go ahead, sign it and present it to Global.  It was seconded by Cathy Schuman.  The motion passed unanimously. 
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